
Subject: Closer of Duferco Roundwood yard in Belledune, NB, Canada  
  
Hello, 
 
After our phone conversation of today, I am sending this email for confirmation. 
Due to USA/Canada tariffs and uncertainty in markets in general, Duferco will stop roundwood 
deliveries to their Belledune yard February 21, 2025 (Last day of deliveries) until further notice. 
If there is any change, I will keep you informed. 
Thank you 
  
Reno Sonier 
  
  
 


